Dear TCA Families and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from the April 9, 2019 Board Meeting:

#### Celebrate TCA

We celebrated our recent D20/Air Academy Federal Credit Union Art Show and Colorado Scholastic Art Award winners. TCA students won 6 first place awards, 5 Gold Keys, a Silver Key and an Honorable Mention in the competitions with over 6,000 entries What a testament to our incredible visual arts program here at TCA!

### **School Security Grant Update**

Operations reported TCA was able to install or replace 62 security cameras over spring break as part of the School Security Disbursement Grant. More cameras, intrusion resistant security film at our kiosks, replacement of glass doors at East and network upgrades will be implemented over summer break. We are very thankful for these security upgrades at all of our campuses courtesy of the grant.

# **Curriculum Approval**

The High School and College Pathways science curriculum review recommendations presented and discussed last month were approved. AP Biology and Intro to Environmental Science will have new textbooks along with updated versions of our current textbooks for General Chemistry and Earth Science. We want to thank those who took the time to offer their feedback.

## **Staff Climate Survey**

The results of the 2018-2019 Staff Climate Survey were shared by Marta Schulz, Director of Human Resources. The results of survey are once again very positive, and continue to be a consistent indicator that TCA is committed to providing a positive workplace climate for our staff. We had one of the highest completion rates ever from our staff in response to this survey. As in years' past, TCA remains committed to celebrating our many strengths and focusing on our areas of improvement. Principals and Directors will be sharing their individual results with their staff members and developing plans for improvement where necessary.

As always, if you have any feedback for the Board, email us at: talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Have a wonderful weekend,

Rich Bennett Board Secretary

### **TCA Mission Statement**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

This e-mail has been sent to you by THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY. To maximize their communication with you, you may be receiving this e-mail in addition to a phone call with the same message. If you no longer wish to receive email notifications from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY, please click here to unsubscribe.

To view THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY privacy policy, please click here.